At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 4th of March 2013
Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman








Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman
Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Town Clerk Zarutskie led the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

Councilman Woolsey asked everyone to please remember James Hobart, a 2012 graduate of Valley Central High School, who passed away this weekend. 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add On 10D ENGINEERING: Proposal for Engineering Services for a Watermain Extension and Road Improvement at: Laurie Lane, Bens Way & Dees Way and Water Main Extension at Commonwealth Ave-Grandview Drive 
5.      
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on this agenda. 

6.
RESOLUTION Authorizing the Town of Newburgh Police Department’s Participation in the Stop DWI Program


Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh approves a resolution for the DWI Program yearly. This program will run from March 14, 2013 through January 1, 2014. The inter-municipal agreement covers 70 hours of overtime for a total   amount of $3,804.00.


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing Execution and Delivery of Inter-Municipal Agreement between the Town of Newburgh and the County of Orange for Calendar Year 2013 for Stop DWI Program Services. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

7.
RESOLUTION Calling for Public Hearing - Grand View Water Lateral Extension

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Determining that Proposed Grandview Drive Lateral Water Main Project of the Consolidated Water District of the Town of Newburgh is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Coordinated Review under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution Order Calling Public Hearing on April 15, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Matter of the Construction of a Lateral Water Main in the Consolidated Water District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

8. FLEET MAINTENANCE Bid Package for Police Car Emergency Light Package

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize James LaColla, Head Mechanic, to set a bid date of March 22, 2013 @ 10:00 a.m. for the purchase and installation of emergency equipment packages for four 2013 Ford Police Interceptors. Mr. LaColla will coordinate the advertising with Town Clerk Zarutskie. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent                     
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9. ACCOUNTING 2012 Year End Budget Transfers

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the following March 1, 2013 budget transfers, submitted by Jacquelyn Calarco, Town Accountant: 
	Department
	
	Transfer to
	 Amount  
	Transfer from

	General Fund Revenues
	
	
	

	Tax Collection Fees
	
	001.0001.1232
	            137,000.00 
	001.0001.1120

	Health Fees
	
	001.0001.1601
	                  900.00 
	001.0001.1255

	Dial-A-Bus
	
	001.0001.2030
	              11,600.00 
	001.0001.2001

	Pre-school Activities
	
	001.0001.2031
	                2,300.00 
	001.0001.2001

	Youth Activities
	
	001.0001.2032
	              10,000.00 
	001.0001.2033

	Zoning Fees
	
	001.0001.2110
	                  600.00 
	001.0001.2115

	Games of Chance
	
	001.0001.2530
	                    20.00 
	001.0001.2540

	Dog License Fee
	
	001.0001.2544
	                  780.00 
	001.0001.2540

	Other License Fee
	
	001.0001.2545
	                  100.00 
	001.0001.2540

	Fines & Forfeited Bail
	
	001.0001.2610
	              53,000.00 
	001.0001.2210

	Other Miscellaneous
	
	001.0001.2770
	                4,300.00 
	001.0001.2700

	Mortgage Tax
	
	001.0001.3005
	              11,200.00 
	001.0001.1120

	State Aid - Real Prop
	
	001.0001.3040
	                2,000.00 
	001.0001.3090

	State Aid - Police Grants
	
	001.0001.3090
	              18,600.00 
	001.0001.3804

	State Aid - Youth
	
	001.0001.3820
	                1,550.00 
	001.0001.3804

	Federal Aid
	
	001.0001.4320
	                  600.00 
	001.0001.4960

	Highway Fund Revenues 
	
	
	

	Other Permit Fee
	
	030.0030.2590
	                  250.00 
	030.0030.2700

	Water Fund Revenues 
	
	
	

	Insurance Recoveries
	
	040.0040.2680
	                  350.00 
	040.0040.2700

	Sewer Fund Revenues (Actual revenues were not as much as budgeted)
	

	Wintergreen
	Special Assessments
	050.0050.1030.5005
	                  200.00 
	050.0050.3960.5005

	17K
	Special Assessments
	050.0050.1030.5007
	                    50.00 
	050.0050.2120.5007

	Wintergreen
	Sewer Rents
	050.0050.2120.5005
	                  660.00 
	050.0050.3960.5005

	Nob Hill
	Sewer Rents
	050.0050.2120.5009
	                    40.00 
	050.0050.2401.5009

	Gidney
	Int & Penalties
	050.0050.2128.5003
	                    10.00 
	050.0050.2700.5003

	Crossroads
	Int & Penalties
	050.0050.2128.5010
	                2,100.00 
	050.0050.2770.5010

	Gidney
	Interest
	050.0050.2401.5003
	                  490.00 
	050.0050.3960.5003

	Expenditures
	
	
	
	

	Department
	Account
	Transfer to
	
	Transfer from

	Street Lighting
	Other expenses
	001.5182.0499
	                1,300.00 
	001.5630.0100

	Water Fund Expenditures 
	
	
	

	Purification
	Office Supply
	040.8330.0461
	                    25.00 
	040.8330.0459

	Purification
	Vehicle Repairs
	040.8330.0452
	                  360.00 
	040.8330.0401

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. ENGINEERING:

A.  Release of Maintenance Security for Double R Equities

Supervisor Booth said the release of the maintenance security for Double R Equities was discussed at the February 27, 2013 Audit Workshop Meeting. The maintenance security is for the construction of Utopian Court and Madison Rose Court. These two roads were dedicated and accepted by the Town in November 2010. The maintenance warranty period of two years expired in November 2012. The Highway Superintendent and the Town Engineer have inspected the road and are recommending the release of the security. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 1, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to release the maintenance security in the amount of $48,300.00 for Utopian Court and Madison Rose Court that are located in the Double R Equities Subdivision. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Budget Transfer/Water Filtration

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer request dated March 1, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to cover the cost of water from NYC DEP for 2012 as follows:


FROM


TO


AMOUNT


Consultant

NYC Water


8330.0472

8330.0430

$30,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

C. Proposal for Surveying Services for Sloane Road/Echo Lane

Mr. Osborne said this is part of a drainage improvement the Highway Department is working on. It will provide controlled drainage to a pipe that runs from Sloane Road to Echo Lane. Maser Consulting submitted a proposal to provide a topographic survey for Sloan Road for the design and easement descriptions that will be presented to the homeowners along with their drainage easement fees. 

Supervisor Booth said this area was impacted by Hurricane Irene. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the proposal presented by Maser Consulting, who is located in Newburgh, New York, to provide a topographic survey for the property running along and behind lots from Echo Lane to Sloane Road. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
D. (Add On) Proposal for Engineering Services for a Water Main Extension and Road Improvement at: Laurie Lane, Bens Way & Dees Way and Watermain Extension at Commonwealth Ave-Grandview Drive 

Mr. Osborne said Maser Consulting submitted a proposal for engineering services for road improvements for Laurie Lane, Bens Way and Dees Way and a watermain extension for Commonwealth Avenue. The estoppel notices have been published 20 days since the last notice. There has been no formal submittal made for the estoppel. The public hearing for Grandview will be held on April 8, 2013. A reservation of $4,100.00 is required and will be held until the Grandview Water Main is approved. The road improvements and the water main extension will be put out to bid as a single package which will save the Town money. 

Councilman Woolsey asked the total amount of the proposal. 

Mr. Osborne said $26,400.00 with a $4,100.00 hold back for the Grandview Water Main.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the proposal dated January 15, 2013, submitted by Maser Consulting, located in Newburgh, New York, to provide professional engineering services for Laurie Lane. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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11. WORKERS COMPENSATION INSURANCE: N.Y.S. Insurance Fund/Glatfelter Brokerage Services

Supervisor Booth said there was a Special Meeting held on February 27, 2013. A representative from Glatfelter Brokerage Services came to the meeting to discuss the Workers Compensation Insurance. The Town of Newburgh presently has PERMA as the carrier for their Workers Compensation Insurance. PERMA presented the Town with a quote of just over $930,000.00 for 2013. The 2013 quote from Glatfelter Brokerage Services is $786,713.00. The difference between the two insurance companies is $148,000.00. Both companies are providing the same coverage.

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to accept the insurance quote submitted by Glatfelter Brokerage Services for the Town of Newburgh’s 2013 Workers Compensation Insurance. The yearly premium amount is $786,713.00. This motion is pending the review and approval of the final contract by Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Glatfelter Brokerage Services will guarantee the amount of $786,713.00 for two years.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
12. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said Chief of Police Clancy presented the Town Board with a proposal for the Citizens Police Academy. In the past this program has been a great tool to introduce the Police Department to Town residents. The program will be held on Tuesday evening for ten to eleven consecutive weeks. Ten to twenty five people over the age of eighteen will be eligible to attend this program which will cover the following:

· Education and Police work 

· Ride along with the Police Department 

· Experiencing what a Police Officer’s work entails. 

The Town Board will also participate in this program. This program will be to no cost to the Town’s taxpayers. Anyone interested in participating can contact Lieutenant Thomas O’Connell at the Town of Newburgh Police Department.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, March 9, 2013, from 9:00 a.m. until 12 noon. Mr. Zarutskie said he tries to provide this service once a month for the Town residents who are unable to come in during our regular hours. 

13. PUBLIC COMMENTS
John Elidas, a Town resident from Meadow Hill, said Orange County passed a resolution supporting the Second Amendment. He asked where the Town of Newburgh stands in this matter. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh passed a resolution at the February 27, 2013 Audit Workshop Meeting supporting the Second Amendment and opposing the enactment of any legislation that would infringe upon the right to keep and bear arms. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said there are freedom of information forms in the Town Clerk’s Office where you can request that your name and address be withheld from being published. 

There were no other questions or comments.

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming.   
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14.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:50 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

            
 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


  Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
        _________________________
       _______________________________

Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

